Minutes
Beautification Committee Meeting 
May 5, 2022
Zoom at noon

Present
Jim Jamieson, Pat Glass, Ellen Crown, Karin Gianitti, Claudia Hahn
Nancy Thiel- Past Co-Chair

Jim made a motion to accept the Minutes from April 7, 2022, correcting the date.  All in favor. Minutes approved. 

Town Green updates
Cocktail Party to honor Dick Orenstein was canceled.  Samantha Nestor will present a Proclamation for Dick on Zoom at an upcoming Board of Selectmen Meeting. All Weston organizations which were recipients of funds from the Offutt Trust, will submit a paragraph for the Proclamation regarding their grants. 
The Marketing Committee has designed a fundraising poster which is at the printer.  
One fundraising idea discussed was to have a raffle. We would need really good items.  Perhaps asking a car dealer to donate a car or the use of a car for a season? 
Another idea was to have buttons with the Town Green logo made  and given for every $25 donation made. 
Jonathan Luiz has decided not to put an RFP out for the Veterans Memorial and 9-11 Memorial designs. Instead he has asked Claudia to contact Memorial design firms directly for a quote. 
Karin and Claudia met with Sal Gianitti, Jr regarding the Town Green utility survey. Sal was going to have Call-Before-You Dig mark utility lines in the Town Green before the Cocktail Party.  We will still need this survey for a Landscape Architect to use. 
The Town Green did not receive any funds from CT State Grants.  The Town Green might receive funds from the American Rescue Plan Act, (ARPA), which were allocated to the Town. The Daniel E Offutt, III Charitable Trust will match funds from these government grants. 
Claudia, Samantha Nestor, and Jonathan Luiz discussed the $50,000 approved by the Beautification Committee to the Town Green funds. They would prefer to wait until the ARPA Town vote to happen before transferring funds. 
	Volunteers are needed to help staff the Fundraising table on Memorial Day. Claudia and Pat volunteered to work. A donation flyer needs to be developed and printed. We will ask the Marketing Committee for its help. There was discussion about finding a car to raffle off for Memorial Day. Could we possibly park it at the Town Center? Have it in the parade? 
Electric Vehicle Charging  (EVC) Stations have been removed from the Town Green Budget. They will be paid for instead with other grants. 




Sustainable CT Grant 
The Town Green project should be able to obtain matching funds from this organization, but the application is quite involved.  Help is needed to work on this. We should revisit this possibility. 

Maintenance
Pat, Karin, Claudia and Julia Braden (Pres of the Garden Club) pruned 10 large rose bushes in the front of Town Hall. 
Work has not begun on the Town campus for the annual maintenance contract. Juan Robles has been given the go ahead to begin work on May 1.  
There also doesn’t seem to be a Tree Contract this year. Claudia had some concerns expressed to her from an arborist at the Green Up Day regarding lack of spraying for Woolley Adelgid on hemlocks and anthracnose on dogwoods. 
There is also a need for garbage and recycling containers on the Town Campus. There is always trash left all around the grounds. 
We may need to work with the Kiwanis Club, Tree Warden and Sustainability Committee to address these issues. 
	Claudia is arranging for a seasonal waterer to begin soon. A recommendation has been made for this position. 

Weston Library new “Lion Garden”
We have received two bids for delivery of plants, planting, and mulching this garden, including laying stepping stones for the new path. 
Growing Solutions - $2976.02
Karin’s Garden Design - $2510 + 10% cushion = $2760

The Library Board cannot seem to come to an understanding of the project nor has it made any decisions regarding our planting design. We have been trying to work with them for over a year. After discussion it was decided Beautification would just pay for the “Lion Garden.” Ellen made a motion to spend up to $6000 on the project. Pat seconded.  All in favor, motion passed. 
Ryan has submitted a CAD drawing of the garden. (attached) We are privileged to have his expertise on our Committee. 

Jarvis Military Academy
Claudia will continue addressing conditions of the building and property. An email has been sent to Samantha Nestor with photos of the front steps that have fallen off, the unpainted porch and fence, and the area needing cleanup at the edge of the property. 

Next meeting June 2, 2022

Respectfully Submitted,
Claudia Hahn
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